
Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal.

Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers                                  9 September 2020
Kia Ora Koutou.

Book club orders close on 
Thursday (10 September)

Yesterday, three Project 
Energisers spent time in each 
class exploring what is best to 
drink.  Your child should have 
brought home a large fridge 
magnet entitled  WATER AND 
MILK ARE BEST.  

Tomorrow, Year 6 children who 
intend to enrol at Fairfield 
Intermediate next year are having 
an Orientation visit.  They get a 
taste of what it will be like at 
Intermediate and are usually 
extremely excited on their return.  

The Year 5 and 6 sports 
tournament that was to be held on 
15 September has been 
cancelled.

We are extremely lucky to have wide 
open spaces for the children to play in 
at breaks.  Because of the large area, 
we have four or five teachers and two 
or three teacher aides on duty each 
break.  The teachers wear yellow 
vests so that children can easily see 
them if they need help.  WEL 
Networks donated some small high vis 
vest for use if we went out of the 
school with the new entrants.  Today, 
creative thinking by our junior 
children meant we had three more 
‘duty people’.  Enjoy the photo.  Thank 
you WEL for providing props for 
creative play.




